
Submitter: Kathleen Converse 

On Behalf Of:  

Committee: House Committee On Behavioral Health and Health 
Care 

Measure, Appointment or 
Topic: 

HB2029 

As a therapist I fully support this bill. Many therapists live in fear of audits and don't 

take insurance for this reason creating gaps in care. We are currently in a mental 

health crisis and need therapists who take insurance to make sure people are able to 

access the health care they need and deserve.  


